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Sao Paulo 
***** 

Advisory regarding resumption of Consular Services 
 

Consulate General of India, Sao Paulo would resume in-person Consular Services 
w.e.f. Thursday, 16 September 2021.  The Consulate had suspended in-person consular 
services in March 2021, due to the deteriorating pandemic situation, and consular 
services were being provided only by mail.  

 
2. From 16 September 2021, the applicants can visit the Consulate to submit 
applications for consular services (Visa, Passport, OCI, Attestation/Power of Attorney, 
PCC, Emergency certificate etc. Applicants are requested to ensure that applications being 
submitted are complete in all aspects, with necessary supporting and original documents 
(details are available at www.cgisaopaulo.gov.in ). The timings of Consular Services are as 
under: 

 
(Monday to Friday) 
0930-1200 hrs. – Acceptance of applications for all services 
1500-1600 hrs. – Delivery of Passport and other Consular Documents 

 
3. It is mandatory for applicants visiting the Consulate to wear face mask and 
maintain proper distance inside the Consulate premises.  
 
4. The resumption of consular services has no impact on consular services by mail. 
Applicants can continue to avail consular services by submitting the applications by 
Registered Post.  
 
5. All queries on consular matters must be sent by e-mail to 
cons.saopaulo@mea.gov.in.  
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